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MOBIUS Council Meeting
Meeting Minutes
June 3, 2008

Members Present: Julie Andresen, Amy Arnott, Shirley Baker, B. Doug Blansit, Cynthia
Dudenhoffer, Kathleen Finegan, Angela Goring, Nan Hadley, Michaela Hansen, Carol Harper,
Laurie Hathman, Karen Horny, Corrie Hutchinson, Gordon Johnston, Becky Kiel, Mary Largent,
Elizabeth McDonald, Wendy McGrane, Sheila Ouellette, Loretta Ponzar, Laura Rein, William
Rodgers, Joel Shedlofsky, Steve Stoan, Sharon Upchurch, Edward Walton,Julia Schneider,
Mollie Dinwiddie, Jim Pakala, Corky McCormack, Richard Coughlin, Sharon McCaslin, Valerie
Darst, Robert Frizzell, Erlene Dudley, Hugh Stocks, Candice Baldwin, Janet Carruthers,
Stephanie Tolson. Executive Director of MOBIUS, Beth Fisher and other MCO employees were
also in attendance.

Guests: Joe Ford, Jeremy Kintzel, Margaret Conroy, Gary Allen, Tracy Byerly, Kurt Kopp,

Proxy List

Jon Jones (Gregory Smith) - Baptist Bible College

Julia Schneider (Bro. Thos. Sullivan) - Conception Seminary Library

Lisa Farrell (Kathy Schlump) - East Central College

Laurie Hathman (M.J.Poehler) - Kansas City Art Institute

Inas El-sayed ( Elizabeth Wilson) -- Lincoln University

Laurie Hathman (Craig Kubic) - Midwestern Baptist Theological Seminary
Jim Pakala (Nitsa Hindeleh) - MO Baptist University

Amy Arnott (Andy Stewart) - MO University of Science & Technology

Julia Schneider (Ann Sampson) - North Central Missouri College

Corky McCormack (Michael Madden) -- Ozarks Technical Community College
Sheila Ouellette (Jill Nissen) - St. Louis College of Pharmacy

Georgia Baugh (Gail Staines) - St. Louis University

Ann Riley (Jim Cogswell) - University of MO - Columbia

Amy Arnott (Sharon Bostick) --- University of MO—Kansas City
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The meeting was called to order by Julia Schneider at 1:00 P.M. Julia read the proxy and
guest list. Julia announced that Gregory Smith is new director at Southwest Baptist
University. She thanked the members of the Executive Board for their work this past
year. Julia called for any additions or changes to the agenda. A motion was made by
Valerie Darst to adopt the agenda. The motion was seconded by Richard Coughlin and
the motion passed.

A motion was made by Shirley Baker to accept the minutes of the February 29, 2008
Council Meeting. The motion was seconded by Erlene Dudley and the motion passed.
The chair of the nominating committee, Richard Coughlin, presented the slate of officers
for 2008 and thanked the nominating committee members, Genie McKee and Stephanie
Tolson, for their assistance in preparing the slate. He stated that nominations were
solicited from the Council, either by someone for another or a self-nomination to aid in
preparing the slate. Julia asked if there were nominations from the floor for each office.
Hearing none, it was moved by Stephanie Tolson and seconded by Becky Kiel that the
nominating ballot is the elective ballot. The motion passed. Newly elected Executive
Committee members include: Erlene Dudley, Chair-Elect for 2008-2009 with continuing
service as Chair and Past Chair in succeeding years and Janet Caruthers, Secretary,
Candice Baldwin, Two-Year Public At-Large Representative, and Hugh Stocks, Four-
Year Independent At-Large Representative, each of these for a term 2008-2010.

Valerie Darst, Chair of the Task Force on the Strategic Plan reported on progress of the
task force to date. The indicated that the group has had a few meetings and has worked
in collaboration with the Task Force on the Financial Plan. A draft mission, vision
statement, and values categories have been developed. The task force will conduct a
survey of the MOBIUS community to identify important issues for the future. Valerie
reviewed the time line in place that includes a one day planning meeting for council
members or their representatives on July 25 at the Peachtree Center in Columbia. With
input from these sources, the task force will continue its work and report at the September
Council meeting.

Sharon McCaslin, Chair of the Task Force on the Financial Plan, reported that the group
has a rough draft of a model for MOBIUS which she shared with Council. She stated that
one task is to ensure that the correct data elements are garnered. Sharon answered
questions from the floor regarding the planning efforts to date.

The Lost Book Policy was brought before the Council for approval as approved by
Executive Committee on May 9. The vote of the Council was for approval. Julia further
reported on the purchase of WebPac with Spell Check for INNReach. She stated that the
Limited License Resource Policy was revised on March 19. It was approved by
Executive Committee on March 28 and that approval was reiterated in a brief Executive
Committee meeting for clarification on June 3 prior to the Council meeting’s convening,.
Council voted for approval as well.

Beth Fisher provided a general update on the status of the Consortium and MCO. She
reviewed the new template for the MOBIUS web page. She stated that OutFront
Communications has aided MOBIUS with identity re-design and its newsletter. She
discussed some recent personnel changes at MCO. She stated that a new position has
been approved by the Executive Committee to hire an Associate Director. She was
pleased to report on MCO staff participation with MOBIUS users at the recent [UG
conference. She reported on various projects completed, including the implementation of
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SharePoint software for sharing documents. The orientation for new Advisory
Committee members was also mentioned. Beth reported on various other projects
underway at MCO and distributed a copy of the budget for FY09. She reported that the
conference registration is going well and various activities will celebrate our 10™
anniversary.

Written reports were distributed from all Advisory Committees.

Clusters were asked to report on anything of interest and various representatives shared
good tidings about activities for their clusters.

The next Executive Committee meeting is scheduled for July 18. Council members
should check the MOBIUS web site for updates on meetings, minutes, etc. Julia
introduced all members of next year’s Executive Committee and the members of the past
year’s Executive Committee were recognized.

Valerie Darst asked to be recognized and then stated the Council’s appreciation to Julia
Schneider for her capable leadership as MOBIUS chair during the past year. The Council
responded with warm applause for Julia.

Stephanie Tolson announced that the MLA Conference is scheduled for October 1-3 in
St. Louis and encouraged all to attend.

Motion was made by Richard Coughlin to adjourn and seconded by Valerie Darst.
Motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 2:05 P.M.

Recorded by Susan Hatfield, transcribed by Mollie Dinwiddie






Report to MOBIUS Executive Committee

The MOBIUS Access Advisory Committee met July 16, 2008. A report on that meeting has
already been filed with the Executive Committee. MAAC’s next regularly scheduled meeting is
November 18, 2008. However, since the July 16 meeting MAAC has made the following
decisions via email. Scott Peterson has implemented these, also.

1. MOBIUS website has been updated with new damaged books procedure and the new
wording for the problem report form.

2. MAAC changed to 10 minutes the timeout for "no reauthorization." If someone logs in
to request a book, the timeout is how long their authorization stays valid with no activity

before they have to log in again.

3. The Circulation and ILL contact list on the MCO website has been updated.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Upchurch, MAAC chair






Hi Mollie,
Not much to report for MACPAC other than the following items:

The July MACPAC meeting minutes have been posted on the MCO web site

The proposed MACPAC calendar for the 2009 conference has been posted on the
MCO web site

The 2009 MOBIUS Conference Call for Proposals has been sent to various listservs
The keynote speaker search is in progress with a recommendation to be sent to the
Executive Committee by October 2008

The next in-person MACPAC meeting is scheduled for Friday, November 21st from
10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. in Columbia at the MCO office

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.
Thanks,
Martha Allen






We discussed the following issues:

-Agreed that the work order system i1s generating excessive email
notifications, and agreed to ask MCO to try to modify the system to limit it
to just two notifications, one, when the ticket is opened, and the other
when it is closed. Chair Eileen Condon opened a work order with MCO the
week after the meeting requesting these changes.

~Agreed to assist MCDAC with the evaluation of the Local URL product. We
discussed the fact that MCDAC is planning to set up a product demo for Local
URL, and agreed that available MCAG members will attend this demo and report
back to the committee.

Report submitted 9/9/08 by Eileen Condon, MCAG Chair






MOBIUS Task Force on Financial Planning
Progress Report, September 11, 2008

Task Force membership: Sharon McCaslin, Chair (Fontbonne)), Shirley Baker
(Wash U), Sharon Bostick (UMKC), Annie Busch (Springfield-Green), Jim
Cogswell (UM-Columbia), Valerie Darst (MACC), Beth Fisher (MOBIUS), Neosha
Mackey (Missouri State), Loretta Ponzar (Jefferson), Julia Schneider (Missouri
Western)

Charge to the Financial Planning Task Force

The charge of the MOBIUS Task Force on the Financial Plan is to review the
financial stability of MOBIUS and recommend a plan for the continued financial
health of the organization. The main areas for discussion are as follows:

Level of service and products to be included in the basic costs
Services and Products for additional costs

Financial support from the membership

Risk assessment

Work closely with the Strategic Planning Task Force

GR L=

This Task Force will review the financial plan in 2011.

Parts 1 & 2 of the Charge: The Task Force is committed to completing these
projects in an aggressive timeline for the remainder of its first year of operation,
as outlined below.

Part 3 of the Charge: The Task Force felt that it had a clear mandate to produce
a fair, equitable, transparent, understandable, and reliable financial model in time
for the 2009-10 budget year. For Council approval, this required completion by
the September 12 Council meeting, so the Task Force has been working under
an aggressive timeline, focusing primarily on the third part of the charge.

A preliminary assessment model was prepared and presented to the Executive
Committee and at the June 2 Council meeting. This model was refined with
additional consideration of inflation and a three year phased-in set of
spreadsheets. That revised model was presented at the July 24 Executive
Committee meeting.

The underlying principles on which the model is based are described in Appendix
A. The spreadsheet illustrating the model (given a hypothetical inflation in the
MOBIUS budget of 6% and data from each institution remaining in the same
relationships as in the sample year) is attached as Appendix B. The spreadsheet
used to compute the three year average of borrowing and lending data
comprises Appendix C.





Part 4 of the Charge: After careful consideration, the Task Force is of the opinion
that the very necessary process of assessing risk is vital to the continuing
financial viability of MOBIUS. Unfortunately, risk assessment requires a level of
expertise which is not currently available on this Task Force.

Our consultant, Joe Ford, has agreed to develop a white paper on the subject of
risk assessment within MOBIUS. This report will be included in the November
progress report to the Executive Committee. While this Task Force has been
well-selected to produce a fair and clear model for distributing MOBIUS costs
among its members, it is hoped that a separate working group, perhaps including
professional staff from the MU Office of the Budget, can be designated to
continue the vitally important task of risk assessment.

Part 5 of the Charge: Since it was reconfigured in its present form in April of
2008, the Task Force on Financial Planning has worked closely with the Strategic
Planning Task Force, meeting at first jointly (on April 10) and joining in the
Council day for strategic planning on July 25. In addition, the Task Force has
listened closely to its members who are also on the Strategic Planning Task
Force.

Recommendations from the Task Force on Financial Planning to the
MOBIUS Executive Committee

1. The Task Force on Financial Planning recommends that the
Executive Committee adopt the proposed financial structure for the
support of the 2009-2012 MOBIUS budgets. Over the course of the
summer there has been much positive feedback on this model and very
little negative response. Many libraries will find the new plan difficult to
achieve, but the three year phase-in should help.

2. The Task Force on Financial Planning recommends that the
Executive Committee seriously consider the impact of gathering and
maintaining the required data for this model and provide appropriate
staffing at the MCO Office. The success of this data-driven model
depends on the perception of fairness and transparency. This perception
in turn depends on the efficient and timely production of accurate data
concerning the operation of MOBIUS. Proper implementation requires
adequate and competent staffing.

3. The Task Force on Financial Planning recommends that the
Executive Committee designate a working group to address risk
assessment. While the Task Force on Financial Planning is willing to
attempt whatever is necessary, it respectfully suggests that a group
composed of fewer Council members and with additional outside expertise
would produce a better result.





4. The Task Force on Financial Planning requests clarification of the
time limits and/or rotations inherent in appointments to this Task
Force. The final sentence of the charge (“This Task Force will review the
financial plan in 2011.”) implies a length and possible permanence of this
Task Force which is quite possibly excessive. Just in the time between
original appointments in 2006 and the reconfiguration in the spring of
2008, membership on this Task Force has changed of necessity. If the
Executive Committee envisions this Task Force as completing its mandate
in a year or two, with another Task Force appointed to evaluate and revise
the structure in 2011, the current Task Force would appreciate
confirmation of that view. On the other hand, if the Executive Committee
envisions this Task Force as a permanent feature within MOBIUS, The
current Task Force requests clarification of length of term and probable
rotation schedules for its members.

5. The Task Force on Financial Planning recommends that the
Executive Committee work with other constituencies in Missouri to
develop a viable plan for expansion of MOBIUS membership,
including public and special libraries. Our ongoing conversations with
the Task Force on Strategic Planning indicate a strong desire of the
MOBIUS membership to develop clear and explicit guidelines for new
members. While the Task Force is aware that the financial model we
have already developed, as well as the cost guidelines we are continuing
to develop, are essential components in the discussion of expansion, our
contribution is only one small part of the discussion. The Task Force feels
that it is imperative to bring additional libraries into this conversation,
including a variety of types and sizes of public libraries, special libraries,
and the state librarian. Outlining the specific requirements for new
members with unigue circumstances is beyond the original scope of this
Task Force, but such questions are inherent in the “continued financial
health of the organization.”

Future Plans for this Task Force:

The Task Force on Financial Planning is committed to defining basic, core
services and products, as well as providing guidelines for determining additional
costs. (Parts 1 & 2 of the original charge) By the November 14 Executive
Committee meeting, the Task Force will produce a list of software which has
been purchased and added in specific clusters and institutions to determine the
fair portion of the MOBIUS maintenance bill which is attributable to this software
and re-distribute these costs to the clusters or institutions, respectively. In order
to accomplish this, the Task Force will meet in Columbia in October for the
purpose of discussing these costs as prepared by the MCO Office. The Task
Force will present recommendations concerning these costs to the Executive
Committee, which will allow time for them to be incorporated into the 2009-10
budget..





The Task Force will meet (probably via conference call) during the first two
weeks of January to finalize their recommendations for core training availability
and additional costs. The Task Force is committed to making these
recommendations at the January 16 Executive Committee meeting.

At the March 27 Executive Committee meeting, the Task Force will recommend
the final guidelines for additional support services (such as load tables, new
databases, etc.). In order to produce this set of recommendations, the Task
Force will meet in Columbia in March to finalize its suggestions. At this point the
Task Force may be recommending some mechanism for the Executive
Committee to continue the application of the guidelines as future unique
situations develop.






Task Force on Strategic Planning Recommendations
2009 — 2013

Mission Statement: MOBIUS member organizations collaborate to provide quality information
resources and services to the people of Missouri.

Vision Statement: MOBIUS aspires to be: a preferred gateway to quality information resources
for all Missouri citizens without direct costs to end users; a member organization, responsive to
the dynamic nature of the global information environment and the challenges of ever-changing
technology; a full partner with agencies and information organizations to promote and facilitate
learning, personal development, and economic well-being through timely access to quality
information; and a community asset that supports the development of education, cultural, and
social values.

GOALS
1. Expand membership opportunities
a. Public libraries

b. Research libraries

o

Special libraries
d. Different membership offerings
e. Beyond state boundaries
2. Enhance access to shared information resources
a. Explore new discovery tools
b. Consortial access to resources of various formats
c. Collaborative Collection Development
d. Monitor developments in technologies and share information with members
3. Strengthen collaborative working relationships
a. MOBIUS and Innovative Interfaces Inc.
b. Other Missouri information organizations
c. State governmental agencies and legislators

4, Strengthen MOBIUS internal capacities





a. Ensure there are adequate funding levels
b. Support appropriate organizational development

¢. Enhance communications with internal and external constituencies

FINAL STATEMENT OF GROUP

Need standing strategic committee at level of executive committee -- institutionalize the idea of
strategic planning; THINK ABOUT MECHANISM TO KEEP PLAN UP TO DATE





